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 CLUB MEETING 
Monday 6th June  

Tararua Tramping Club Rooms, 4 Moncrieff St., Mt. Victoria 
7.30pm 

 
DRIFT DIVING IN THE HUTT RIVER (AND OTHERS) 

  
How it’s done and what they see 

  

STEVE PILKINGTON 
Wellington Fish & Game senior field officer 

 
 

A club meeting is usually held on the first Monday of every month 
(except January) even if the Monday is a Public Holiday 

(Waitangi Day, Easter Monday, Queen’s Birthday or Opening Day) 
 
 
 
Events This Month 
Club Trip:   25-26th         
Fly Tying:   20th         
On-Stream Day:   19th   

Casting practice: Sundays  
Capital trout Centre:   Closed  
 
Future Club Meetings: 

July 4th  
 

 
New Members 
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President’s Report 
The AGM has come and gone and it was great to see such an 
excellent turnout.  Welcome to John Gamble who has re-joined the 
committee after a number of years of absence. 

Congratulations to all those who received awards and 
certificates.  Well deserved. 

As hinted at the AGM the club is now looking at an electronic 
reminder system where those members who have registered, receive 
reminders for club events.   We will be discussing this in more detail at 
the next club meeting and those wishing to participate will be given an 
opportunity to register. 
  Winter is now rapidly setting in and normally, local waters 
become more difficult.  However there have been a number of reports 
of groups of two year old fish (fifty per group) in the Hutt River, which is 
a good sign for next year and also provided a bit of excitement on the 
last on-stream day. 
 It is therefore opportune that our guest speaker at the next club 
meeting will be Steve Pilkington from Fish & Game, Wellington who is 
in charge of the drift diving of the main streams and rivers in the 
Wellington Fish & Game area and will tell us how its done with 
emphasis on the results on the Hutt River.  Steve is an excellent 
speaker and this is not to be missed. 
 Following the success of the Mohaka club trip in March we are 
trying it again this month but with autumn rains making themselves felt, 
we may struggle to find fishable water.  However by the time we have 
the club meeting we will be back with hopefully some positive news. 
 The June club trip will be our annual trip to Rotorua and those 
wishing to join us should contact me as soon as possible as numbers 
are limited at our accommodation. 
 A reminder that club subs are now due and there is a renewal 
form in this magazine, so please update your information. 
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The North Face & RAP Clothing 
And Merrell Footware 

Has Arrived 
Instore 

Full Range of Quality SIMMS Gear 
Including 

 

NEW NEW NEW 
 

Simms Breathable Waders for Women 
 

Most Popular Sage Combo 
 

Sage Approach flyrod (5, 6, 7, 8 wt) 
Sage 2250 reel 

Rio Gold WF floating flyline 
Backing, leader, rod tube included 

 
The Flyfishing Experts  

 
 

 Hutt Valley Hunting & Fishing NZ 
444 Cuba Street, Alicetown, Lower Hutt, P O Box 33 206, Petone,  

Wellington, New Zealand 
Telephone: 0064-4-589 9500 Facsimile: 0064-4-589 9520 

!

!
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189 Taupahi Rd  Turangi 
 

HANAK  Czech Nymph Rods  (Champion and Alpen 
Nymph) 9ft 6 – extendable to 10ft 6 and 11ft 

$500 
HANAK closed Czech nymph Reel (Alpen Nymph 35) 

$300 
HANAK   slotted tungsten beads in all colors, 

HANAK Fluro Carbon 50m $20, 
HANAK barbless Nymph hooks 

Free 1 hr Czech Nymph  lesson with any Rod or Reel sold. 
HANAK as used by the world Champion Czech Nymphers 

   
Tackle Shop open most mornings by 7.30am, Cafe 8am 

 
                          Email  info@creeltackle.com  
                       

               web site www.creeltackle.com 
            or   www.turangiflyfish.com 
 
                        PH 07 3867929 
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It is a Vet’s Life 
  
In the village we have a vet Glenn MacKay, keen on trout fishing but 
only with a spinner. 
 
I was in his surgery a week 
ago and as Glen came into 
reception I ridiculed him 
about using machinery when 
a fly rod would be the way to 
go. 
 
Glen turns round and says “I 
have just come back from 
Christmas Island Bone fishing” 
  
“Really?” I said 
 
“Well yes and no” was the reply. 
 
Glen had volunteered his services and taken annual leave to go over to 

Christmas Island 
to de-sex and 
euthanize 
trapped cats.  
 
I said that would 
all be tax 
deductable “Oh 
no” was the reply 
“all the trip was 
paid for flights, 
food and 
lodging”. 
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If you have a guided week 
in Christmas Island the 
total package is about 
$4500 flights, food, lodging 
and guide. Travelling to 
Christmas Island is a long 
trip with up to 8 hours wait 
in Fiji. 
 
All Bone Fish caught must 
be released. Bone Fishing 
is their major form of 
income; the other is bird 
watching. To some Christmas Island is the Mecca for Bone Fish. 
  

Operating procedures 
started at 9am and 
finished at 
5pm.Operating on and 
euthanizing cats and 
teaching the locals on 
how to do the 
procedures. Though it 
seems to run on Pacific 
Time, start anytime after 
9am. 
 
 

The cats are decimating the bird population. If you go to 
https://www.christmas.net.au/parks/birds/birds_of_christmas_island.ht
m 
You can see the birds that occupy the Island and are unique to the 
island. These cats are having a free lunch with no one to stop them. 
  
Glen had Sunday and ½ Saturday fishing though on his first evening 
he had gone down to the lagoon and nailed a fine 5lb Bone Fish on 
soft bait with the spinning rod 
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Glen using a fly rod for 
the first time (8wt rod) 
he landed 3 bone fish 
about 3lbs each, 
fishing out at the 
Korean Wreck. 
 
To nail a 3lb Bone Fish 
on your first use of a fly 
rod, is to die for! 
 
The vets go out there 
every two years to deal 
with the cat population, 
perhaps should be more. 
 
It seems foreign aid is paying for these visits. 
In the attached photos there is a photo of a blue trevally, beautiful 
 

 

 
 
 
Neil Hollebone 
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AGM AWARDS 
  
  

 
Nigel Robinson                 Linda Brown                  Sophie Janse                        
Best Condition Factor    Senior Club Member      Junior Club Member  

  of the Year      of the Year 
 

 
 
Robyn Gray                            George Robinson                 
David Austin Memorial           Heaviest Fish – Junior 
Best Photograph 
 

Paul Baker                              
Heaviest Fish – Senior 
 
Paul Baker                              Club Championship  
Russell Treggoning              Literary Prize 
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15 Year Membership Awards  
        
        
 
        
 
 
 
 
         
 
 

 
Jim Webb   Neville  Milby   Philip Vavasour 
 
Change to Taupo fishing regulations process 
 
Amendments to how regulations are made for the Lake Taupo trout 
fishery will make its management more responsive, Conservation 
Minister Maggie Barry says. 

“The change will allow fishing conditions developed by the 
Taupo Fishery Advisory Committee, including the key management 
tools of daily bag and fish size limits, to be approved solely by the 
Minister of Conservation rather than through the Cabinet process, as 
was the case. The new process will make it easier to respond to the 
natural year-by-year changes in fish size and abundance. Currently, 
this takes too long and is a cause of some frustration for anglers,” 

“What it means is that in a year where there are more trout 
spawning we can raise the bag limit to allow anglers to catch more – 
and likewise, in a year where fish are smaller on average we can 
reduce the size limit to protect breeding stock and safeguard the 
fishery.” 

Fishing regulation changes for Taupo can also now be 
published as Gazette angler notices, as happens in all other New 
Zealand trout fisheries. The Taupo Fishery Advisory Committee, 
Tuwharetoa Maori Trust Board and the Taupo angling community have 
all been supportive of this change. 

The new regulations will take effect from May 19th 2016. 
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Round the traps with the NZFFA 
 
The deadline for public submissions on the Government’s Next Steps 
for Freshwater proposals has just passed and consensus has emerged 
from advocacy organisations. The Environmental Defence Society, 
Forest & Bird, NZ Federation of Freshwater Anglers, Tourism Industry 
 
Association, Tourism Export Council, Council of Outdoor Recreation 
Associations NZ (CORANZ), Parliamentary Commissioner for the 
Environment and the NZ Recreation Association all submitted, and all 
picked up on common themes such as: 
 
1. The Government proposals fail to give clarity, direction or meaning 
to long-term freshwater management. 
 
2. The use of freshwater is a privilege, not a right, and some form of 
payment for use may be reasonable for such privilege. 
 
3. Unused allocations to take water should be “returned” to the river or 
aquifer. 
 
4. Freshwater is a fundamental foundation of our tourism industry. 
Visitors come to see lakes, waterfalls and valleys, not dry river beds, 
pivot irrigators and concrete ponds. 
 
5. Freshwater should be of swimmable standard. Despite no-one 
suggesting rivers in spate or thermal springs laden with heavy metals 
should be swimmable for example, the kicking and screaming from 
Nick Smith, Minister for the Environment, that swimmable is not 
practical is a U-turn, or demotion to the back benches, just waiting to 
happen. 
 
6. The balance of all interests, corporate, family farm, Iwi and the public 
of New Zealand needs sorting pronto. 
 
7. There is an immense heritage in New Zealanders being able to 
swim, fish, boat, kayak, drink and enjoy rivers and lakes which are 
clean and full. 
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One issue currently front and centre stage is water ownership. Legally, 
John Key may be correct when he stated “no-owns the water” as this 
statement reflects the “usufructuary” nature of water – the right to use 
and enjoy as distinct from the right to own. Currently, the right to take 
water in the form of an allocation is determined under the Resource 
Management Act and agreed between a local council and the water 
taker in terms of how much and for how long. Other than the water 
taker having to pay the Council for their time in evaluating the resource  
consent application, plus any legal support they choose to engage, the 
water is free of charge. Free market proponents suggest that if water 
 
was charged for, only those who use it efficiently (i.e. the cost of the 
water is less than the revenue it generates for the user) would 
purchase it and hence we would migrate to a higher value production 
economy and less water would be used. A win-win for the economy 
and the environment. 
 
This sounds great....except it is based on two premises which may not 
bear out in reality: One is that the water price must be high enough to 
“force” this migration to high value producers and second, those who 
can’t afford the water have something else to do. As an example, using 
figures supplied by the NZ Institute of Chemistry and Sciblog, it takes 
on average 1020 litres of water to produce one litre of milk and 11 litres 
of milk to produce 1kg skimmed milk powder (SMP), thus each kilo of 
SMP requires around 11.2 cubic metres of water. Current forecasts for  
SMP this season is $4.15/kg, so if all dairy farmers were to pay the 
proposed Ruataniwha dam price of 27.5c/cubic metre, then the input 
costs would rise by $3.08/kg leaving the farmer a paltry $1.07 for every 
kilo of SMP. Given the average break-even price is around $4.50, there 
is no way such a pricing scheme would float (no pun intended). 
 
Another risk is that with a charge on water comes an inferred property 
right on that water with opportunities to trade it as for any other 
commodity. History has shown, whether in the Americas, Africa, Asian, 
Europe or the Indian sub-continent that tradeable water rights  
inevitably ending up concentrating ownership into the hands of a few. 
The Quota Management System for our fishery is a good lesson of how 
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quickly small individual property rights to a natural resource are quickly 
consolidated by corporates such as Sanford’s and Sealord, forcing 
smaller operators out of business. The thought of a large overseas 
company owning New Zealand water, determining who can have it and 
for how much is pretty frightening. 
 
And the practicalities of tradeable water rights often seem to go 
unnoticed – infrastructure to physically enable the transfer of a water 
take from one area to another which has been responsible for the 
destruction of so many freshwater ecosystems so far.  
As long as freshwater is kept foremost in all our minds then we have a 
fighting chance of protecting our rivers for the important things such as 
enjoying them in their natural state. 
 
Carpe Diem! 
 
David Haynes      President 

 
 
 

FISH’N TIPS 
 
Cooler weather means time to shift 
tactics from predominantly dry-fly 
fishing to nymphing and streamers.  
After fishing upstream with nymphs, 
the downstream return is the ideal time to fish a wet-line with 
streamers. A large streamer sweeping close to overhanging 
banks and vegetation will entice out trout, previously unnoticed 
on the upstream beat.  
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Through the Looking Glass 
 
Two men have been jailed for trout poaching in Rotorua. They were 
convicted in November 2014 of taking trout from a highly valued 
spawning stream near Lake Rotoiti. One man from Kawerau was jailed 
for six months in April 2015. The second failed to appear for 
sentence and was arrested and remanded in custody to appear in the 
Rotorua District Court where a judge sentenced him to a total of four 
months jail on trout poaching and breach of bail charges. 
 

The fishermen had previously tried claiming tangata whenua 
status and refused legal counsel. They claimed that, as tangata 
whenua, the court had no jurisdiction over them. However, the judge 
rejected their claims, saying they do not apply to trout as an introduced 
species and they had no right to take trout, either legally, or under 
tikanga. Both men were found guilty of eight charges under the 
Conservation Act 1997. 

 
Fish & Game said it's pleasing to see the case come to a 

conclusion with the jailing of the second offender and that it sent a 
strong message to all would-be trout poachers.  F&G said that 
poaching impacts on the region's economy, because it relies heavily on 
tourism and visiting anglers spend millions of dollars every year in the 
area.  

 
A comparison can be made with the Ministry of Primary 

Industries that has been turning a blind eye to illegal fishing for 50 
years. The Industry has been dumping anywhere between 20-100% of 
their catch in breach of the Quota Management System and no one 
has been prosecuted or fined. In fact it has even been claimed the 
Ministry itself is helping commercial fishers get away with it! Several 
operators of commercial fishing vessels filmed by the Ministry while 
carrying out illegal activities have not been prosecuted 

 
No one punished for years of over-fishing by big commercial 

fishing companies, but two blokes get several months jail for 
taking trout for their families? This is excruciating injustice and 
evidence of the insidious structural racism and privilege that drenches 
our public services, and underlies NZ society. 
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All New Zealanders should be dealt with by mercy and fairness. 
Evidently, the two poachers were in the wrong, legally. However, if they 
were in a desperate situation and were trying to provide for their 
families, surely that should have been taken into account at sentencing 
- there is no humanity in sending a person to prison for months 
because they were catching food for their families. Then adding an 
additional time because they hadn’t turned up at the right time plus 6 
months driving disqualification because they had driven to the trout 
river. Meanwhile business leaders associated with illegal commercial 
fisheries are lauded in the New Years Honours Lists. This is elitist 
racism at its most obvious.  
 
 In the 1860s the Acclimatisation Society introduced game fish 
and animals to New Zealand within a developing a culture that rejected 
British class distinctions and evolved into a unique society of social 
equals (at least among Europeans)!  In medieval England the peasants 
were blamed and executed for reducing the game stock when they 
dared poach for food in the Kings Lands.  
 

“Any peasant caught taking the Kings deer or trout paid with their 
head while the Lairds and ladies grew richer… they and they alone were 
given the Kings hearty approval to take as they pleased, immune from the 
penalty of the peasants – as the evil King John knew it would increase his 
coffers greatly to forgive the yearly quota take of the barons and the nobles 
…And so it has been from the time anyone could remember… yet no matter 
how careful they were to obey the laws set down by the wicked King John the 
peasants were blamed …” 
 

Is this really how far we’ve come?  
 
This example doesn’t stand alone, it is just the tip of the 

problem as New Zealand falls further in the International Corruption 
Perceptions Index: Tax Havens, untaxed capital gains and tax cuts vs 
beneficiaries over charged for debt, poverty and people living in cars.  
Watch for more flag referendums, pandas and US warship visits to 
distract voters who may be disgusted by what our reflection would 
otherwise show them. 

 
Alice 
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Wellington Flyfishers Club 
 

2016-17 MEMBERSHIP APPLICATION/RENEWAL 
 
Wellington Flyfishers Club 
PO Box 9236 
WELLINGTON 

 
Cheque Or: Direct deposit online to the Club’s account  06-0582-0030903-00 
 

$45* New membership. Family or Individual.  
 

 Change membership details 
  

$35* Renewal. (Family or individual)  
 *Includes newsletter 
 

 $……Contribution to support the Capital Trout Centre   
 

Free Junior or Child License. Date of Birth………..…  
 Please note: Junior members must renew their membership each year. 

  NZ$45 Overseas newsletter 
  
Please Print 
Name (All names for family membership - please indicate whether adult A, or junior J): 

•   

•    

Address: …………………………………………………………….. 

……………………………………………………………………………………………………… 

Phone: Home: … … … …   …     Work: … …  …  … …     Cell: … … … … … … 

Email: … … … … … … … …  

By becoming a member of the Wellington Flyfishers Club, you agree that due to the 
nature of the sport the club will not be held responsible for any unforeseen mishaps or 
accidents that occur at any officially organized event held by the club.  

 
Applicant’s signature: ………………………………

   
Date: … … … 

 
Suggestions for trip destinations, guest speakers, new club activities, and ideas for 

improving current activities and events are appreciated. 
Club Secretary email:  wellingtonflyfishers@paradise.net.nz    
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MEETING VENUE (TARARUA TRAMPING CLUB ROOMS) 
4 Moncrieff St., Mt. Victoria 
 
From motorway: 
Follow Vivian Street and turn left onto Cambridge Terrace, then first 
right into Elizabeth Street at the next set of traffic lights. 
Travelling South on Kent Terrace: 
Turn left into Elizabeth Street at the  
first set of traffic lights after the  
Embassy Theatre (by the Liquor Store). 
Additional parking is available at the Clyde Quay school – use the top 
gate. 
 
CLUB TRIPS 
Contact Strato Cotsilinis for details. 
Weekend Club Trips away from Wellington are organized each month. 
Accommodation is usually prearranged for the Friday and Saturday 
nights (dates given are days fishing). Transport is arranged as necessary, 
with costs shared. Contact each organizer at the club meeting. Novice fishers 
are encouraged to participate. Although assistance will be available, basic 
casting and fishing skills are required and will make your trip more enjoyable. 
Upcoming trips: 
Dates  Destination  Organiser 

June 25-26th  Rotorua Strato 
July 9-10th  Turangi Strato     
   
 
Best Fish Awards Current records: 1 April 2016 - 31 March 2017.  

 
Stirling Sports heaviest fish (junior)  
 
Hunting & Fishing heaviest fish (senior)  
Graham Evans, 8.6lb, rainbow, caught on Lake O. 
 (NOTE: entries for heaviest fish of the year must be received within 30 days of 
capture. Entries received in March for fish caught outside the 30 day period will not 
qualify. Entries close 3rd week of March on printing deadline for newsletter) 
Wallace Condition factor: best -conditioned fish  
Neil Hollebone, Tutaekuri, rainbow Jack, 2.5lbs 17 inches. CF 50.88 
This monthÕs best fish (month to date of newsletter deadline) 
 
Runners up:  
If you think your fish qualifies phone Peter Nagle (479-4944) or email 
peter.nagle@xtra.co.nz 
* Calculate your condition factor on the Wellington Flyfishers website. 
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Feather Merchants Fly of the Month 

 
Venue: Tararua Tramping Club Library 
Monday 17th , 7.30pm  
(Access through side door on north side of building) 
 
Green Rabbit  
 
Some lures are essential for the 
central plateau. Along with Red 
Setter, Craig's Night-time, smelt, 
Woolly Bugger and floating Glo-
Bug - the Green Rabbit completes 
the basic selection.  
An easy to tie pattern that works particularly well in Taupo's rivers.  
 
Hook   TMC 5262 size 2-10  
Tail   Orange hackle fibres 
Rib   Oval silver tinsel 
Body   Green chenille 
Wing   Natural or green rabbit fur strip 
Hackle  Natural or green hackle 
 
www.feathermerchants.co.nz  

  
  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
If anyone has suggestions for fly patterns they would like to see tied at the flytying meetings 
please let Gordon know 027 494 6487. This will give an opportunity to plan ahead and order 

materials well in advance. 
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NEWSLETTER CONTRIBUTIONS 
Deadline for the next issue is 10pm Monday 20th June 
As a guide for article length – anything from 250-450 words per page. 
Early submission preferred – items not received by the deadline may 
not be included. Format text for A5 page size. Please copy and paste 
text into an email and ensure images do not exceed1Mb. Mail hard 
copy to PO Box 9236, Te Aro, Wellington; or email the editor 
chrispa@hotmail.com. (Attached files often result in incoming emails 
being treated as spam and being deleted by the server). 
 

The newsletter is dependant on contributions from club 
members and all articles are eligible for the annual Literary Prize 

awarded at the AGM in May each year. 
 

Advertising:  The club has a policy of only accepting advertising 
relating to fishing. Commercial rates $25 per half page, members no 
charge. Centrefold (Promotional material only) $75. Contact the club 
secretary. Please support our advertisers – tell them you saw their 
ad in Tight Lines. 
Receive the Newsletter as a pdf via email  
Contact the editor and/or club secretary to be added to the mail list 
(Please check your email settings so that the newsletter is not deleted 
as ‘spam’ or ‘junk’) 
 
COMMITTEE MEETING – 5.45 pm, second Tuesday every month. 
Any club member who has matters which they believe should be 
considered by the committee may discuss them with a committee 
member by phone, or at the club meeting, or write to the secretary. 
Committee Members – the meeting will be at Petherick Towers, 38 
Waring Taylor St. 
 
THE HELPDESK 
Helpdesk is an opportunity for those attending club meetings to have 
their questions answered. This is a chance for newer members to 
have fly fishing mysteries unraveled. Tying techniques and problems, 
rigs, knots, fly selection, issues, casting, how to and where to go. 
Bring your problems and try the Helpdesk out.  It will be manned by a 
different senior club member each month.  
 
WEBSITE 
The club website and facebook pages provide online information, 
contact details and useful links. 
http://wellingtonflyfishers.org.nz  
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WELLINGTON FLYFISHERS CLUB MISSION 
 

To establish, maintain and conduct a club for the encouragement and 
promotion of flyfishing and all activities pertaining thereto. 

 
2016-17 COMMITTEE 
President  Strato Cotsilinis  386-3740 
Past President  Paul Baker   970-2595 
Vice President   
Secretary  Heather Millar  386-3049 
Treasurer  Carmen Cotsilinis 386-3740 
Newsletter Editor Chris Paulin  027 874 7326 
Librarian  Warren Horne  386-3049 
Website  Peter Nagle  479-4944 
Club Trips  Strato Cotsilinis  386-3740 

Piero Bertocchi   027 554 0960 
Catering  Marion Hall  477-0061 
Catering  Robyn Gray  475-9572 
Print Manager  Peter Nagle  479-4944 
Fly Tying & Casting Gordon Baker  384-6513 
      027 494-6487 
Club Competitions Paul Baker  970-2595 
Committee  Peter Buxton  472-3456 
   John Fahey  021 636 033 
   Linda Brown  027 2304770 
   John Gamble 
CLUB MEMBERSHIP 
To join the club: collect a form at a club meeting; download a copy 
from the club website; or phone a committee member to have a form 
mailed to you. Mail the completed form to PO Box 9236, Te Aro, 
Wellington, or hand it in at the next meeting with your subscription 
and joining fee. 
Meetings are held at 7.30 pm on the first Monday of every month 
except January at the Tararua Tramping Club rooms, 4 Moncreiff 
Street, Mt. Victoria, Wellington. 
Tight Lines , the club newsletter is published monthly, except 
January, and is also available to club members via email as a pdf –
contact the editor to be added to the distribution list. 
 
Fees 1 April 2016 - 31 March 2017 
Full member or family membership $35, Junior membership no fee. 
Joining fee $10  Overseas Newsletter postage $45 
Enquiries: kiwiflyfisher@gmail.com 
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